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Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from 7 September 2023 Combined Precincts’ meetings  
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

7 September 
2023 

Motion 1 
The Combined Precincts expresses disappointment that 
flyers continually not be delivered to precincts. 

Council notes the Precinct’s dissatisfaction with the delivery 
of flyers. 
  
CLC will work with each of the Precincts who are having 
recurring issues with flyer delivery to find a solution. This 
may include privately hiring a distributor, for example a 
student, or having Precinct Committee Members to assist in 
the delivery. Council can provide funds for this.  
 
Council has increased our communication and advertising 
efforts to ensure more people are aware of your meeting 
through a variety of channels, not just the Precinct Flyer.  
  
This includes:  
- Advertising in the Beast 1x per month 
- Advertising on Social Media 
- Promoting via Council’s eNewsletter Waverley Weekly 
- Promoting in Council’s Print Newsletter Waverley News 
- Promoting on Council’s website in the What’s on Calendar 
 

Executive 
Services 

In 
progress  

7 September 
2023 

Motion 2  
The Combined Precincts moved a vote of thanks to all the 
speakers that we had in the first half of the meeting 

Noted with much appreciation.  Executive 
Services 

Complete 

7 September 
2023 

Motion 3 
The Combined Precincts expressed that the Waverley 
Municipal Council Centenary Book is well overdue. They 
request that Council review the whole book or do a 
supplementary book. 

This matter is with Waverley Council’s Library team for 
investigation. 
Council Officers to meet with interested stakeholders to 
discuss expectations for the update.   

Executive 
Services  

In 
progress  

7 September 
2023 

Motion 4 
The Combined Precinct asks Council to clarify why cash 
isn’t accepted at the Customer Service Centre.  If Council 

Council’s Customer Service Centre does accept cash for rates 
and for all transactions at the Bondi Junction Customer 
Service Centre.  
 

Community, 
Culture and 
Customer 
Experience 

Complete 
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will not accept Cash, they shouldn’t charge people the 
surcharge for using their Credit Card.   

Council no longer has cash floats so ratepayers are advised 
that the whole amount will go towards their rates 
balance. We also take cheques and EFTPOS which has no 
surcharge. 
 
The Bondi Pavilion Welcome Centre however does not take 
cash or cheques, but they do accept EFTPOS cards which do 
not have a surcharge. 
 
Please note, Council has opted to impose a 0.8% surcharge 
on all credit card transactions across all Council services.  
 

Meeting 
Date  

Action Council Officer Response  Directorate  Status  

7 September 
2023 

Votar Report 
Action: CLC to circulate Votar Report 

CLC has recirculated this to the Precinct ahead of the 7 
December Combined Precinct Meeting.  

Executive 
Services 

Complete 

7 September 
2023 

Stairs in Waverley Park  
MB noted stairs in Waverley Park which are a trip hazard 
and need to be investigated.  
Action: CLC to follow up. 

Council Officers are conducting an audit of the staircase and 
take remedial action where required. 

Assets & 
Infrastructure 

In 
progress 

7 September 
2023 

Right turn from Curlewis to Old South Head  
MB enquired about the reason why there is no right turn 
when you are coming from Curlewis into Old South Head.   
Clr Tony Kay noted that TFNSW indicated they will be 
installing one and it will be integrated with the Curlewis 
Street Streetscape.  
Action: Clr Tony Kay to follow up. 

TfNSW does not have a plan to implement any changes to 
the movements out of Curlewis St onto Old South Head Rd.  
 
The design as part of the Curlewis St Streetscape upgrade 
does not propose a change to that movement either.  
 

Assets & 
Infrastructure 

Complete 

7 September 
2023 

Birrell Street Bus Shelter 
MB requested a bus shelter on Birrell Street a while ago.   
Clr Ludovico Fabiano noted that the request came to 
Council as a notice of motion. Council has approved and 
will investigate to action. It is in hand.  

Council is in the process of running a tender for bus shelter 
installations across the local area. The specific location at 
Birrell Street will be included for consideration. 

Assets & 
Infrastructure 

In 
progress 
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Action: Clr Ludovico will ask for an update.  

7 September 
2023 

Parking activist at Bronte Beach Woolworths 
JB activist in Bronte Beach sending photos to Precinct 
Executives of illegal parking at Woolworths.  
Action: JB to send it to CLC to follow up. 

Council’s parking enforcement team regularly visit this area 
proactively as part of normal patrols and in response to 
complaints from residents. Council will continue to patrol to 
ensure parking rules are abided.  
 

Planning, 
Sustainability & 
Compliance 

Complete 

7 September 
2023 

Bus Shelter Look and Feel 
RF + MB asked if Council has a standard style of bus 
shelter suited to the area as they are all very different.   
They also noted that there are new styles have cooling 
roofs. Can Council do this? 
Action: CLC to follow up with Council’s infrastructure 
team. 

Environmental sustainability is embedded throughout 
Council’s planning and programs including the principles of 
climate resilience. 
 
Council has recently installed three bus shelters with green 
roofs including at Tamarama Beach on Tamarama Marine Dr 
and also on Bronte Rd outside Westfield. Council encourages 
residents to have a look and see how they perform – 
particularly over the warmer months. 
 
Council assets, including bus shelters, are managed by the 
Strategic Asset Management Plan 
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0
005/204467/Waverley_SAMP6.PDF 
and budgeted for replacement and renewal as required. 
 
Pictured below: New Green Roof Bus Shelter on Tamarama 
Marine Drive.  

Assets & 
Operations + 
Planning, 
Sustainability & 
Compliance 

Complete 

https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/204467/Waverley_SAMP6.PDF
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0005/204467/Waverley_SAMP6.PDF
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Next Meeting: 7 December 2023 
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